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EXECUTIVE BOARD
OFFICERS

PRESIDENT PRESIDENT’S NEWSLETTER PAGE
Ralph M. Powers Jr.

V:ICE ERESTBENT
Donald T. Foley

SECRETARY/TREASURER  TRYING TO KEEP THESE PRECIOUS DAYS FROM RUSHING BY AND
Rogp E- S eis AT THE SAME TIME LOOKING FORWARD TO OUR NEXT REUNION IS
VERY CONFUSING. THE NEED TO GET TOGETHER IS OVERPOWERING

PRESIDENT EMERITUS AND WE SURE ALL SHOW IT.

Harley C. Vaughn

PAST PRESIDENTS WE ALSO CAN RECALL THAT LAST SEPTEMBER WE HAD ABOUT 140
Will Hattendarf DUES PAYING MEMBERS CARRYING THE WHOLE LOAD. A LIKE
George Marvin AMOUNT HAVENT FULLFILLED THEIR OBLIGATIONN AND HAVE, FOR A
John Hendrix __ VARIETY OF REASONS, LOST INTEREST. IF ONE REASON IS HARDSHIP,

PLEASE DROP ME A NOTE AND I WILL HANDLE IT PERSONALLY AND
CONFIDENTIALLY. WE DON’T WANT TO LOSE ANYBODY FOR SUCH A

S ' TRIVIAL REASON.

REPRESENTATIVES

HEADQUARTERS
Ben Mason

IN CLOSING, I SPEAK FOR ALL WHEN I GIVE SPECIAL THANKS TO
OUR DEDICATED WEBMASTER GIANT, TERRY MASSICK. IT IS
g95th SQUADRON IMPORTANT THAT WE NOT FORGET HE HAS PERSONALLY ASSUMED
Olen Medley ALL THE ACCOUNTABILITY OF OUR WEB SITE AND IN FAIRNESS
SHOULD BE RELIEVED FROM EVERYTHING EXCEPT HIS SKILLFULNESS
S6th SQUADRON AND DEVOTION TO OUR CAUSE.TERRY, WE SALUTE YOU.

Francis Chapman

S87th SQUADRON AGAIN, SEE YOU IN THE SOUTHWEST CORNER.

Jack Ouncan

DON FOLEY
ROSTER
Charles Luke

NEWSLETTER
Hank Phillips
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[ Newsletter is free to all Sustaining, Honorary and Life Members ]
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Send checks to: Roy Norris, Sec/Treas., 82nd Ftr. Gp. Assn., 6636 Plantation Way, Cincinnati, OH 45224
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Executive Board. Et Al March 4, 2004
I am sure you are questioning if you missed the January 2004, Executive Board Flick, A.G, 04
information letter? No! I did not send one! Although I did send a copy of the Fuereder, Georg 04/08
January deceased, address changes, new members and dues payments to Hank Gray, Joel Donation
Phillips and Chuck Luke. St Bl Donation
Griffith, M.D. NL
The monthly Executive Board report will be sent everyother month beginning for Hamric, T.K. Donation
February 2004 . Saves on postage and copy costs. Harding, Ros Donation
Henley, Jane Donation
The discusion about the History Book “Adorimini’, third printing has resulted Kidder, A. 03
ina not possible! I for one do not want to go through all the contacts for keeping La Tourette, John 03
accounting records, state and federal reports and etc. Lawrence. Byron 03
Loewenberg, Bruce Donation
John Hendrix, Steve Blake and I have discussed this very thoroughly. The Wals- Marvin, George Donation
worth Publishing Company was contacted for a cost estimate on a quantity basis McAdams,G. Donation
of 100, 200 and 300. This was to include the printing of two pages, both sides Medley, Olen Donation
of corrections furnished by Steve Blake. There are two extra blank pages at the Metcalf, Jim 03
end of the published book which would be utilized. Morgan, Fem VoA
Moser, Fred Life
Steve Blake does have some books available for sale. My stock is all gone. O’Brien, Hugh. Donation
Otto, Guy Donation
Respectfull Palczewski, S.F. 03/04
e Pflueger, Rbt. Life
% W Solem, Herman 04
7 Sorensen, Norman 03
Sullivan, Edward Life
Ross, Jim. Donation
Dues [ Since August, 03] Rowbotham, R. NL
skckkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkkEkkk Rl.lssell, Eugene Don.atlon
Adams, Rbt. 04 Ryland, Del Donation
Adelson, M. 03 Taback, S & M Donation
Anderson, Ronnie Donation Teegarden, Dock Donation
Anton, S.E. 04 Thompson, Lute Donation
Barney, Joe Donation Tuck, Richard Donation
Bingham, Fred Donation Urton, Thomas 03
Blake, Steve NL Van Stein, Thomas Donation
Buck, W.R. 03 Walbert, Andy 03/04
Burk, C. L. 04 e wite s
Butler, Heber 03/04
Wolf, Fred 04
Carpenter, Les 03 .
Cefaratt, Gil 03 Yahne, DV 03/gznat1_on
DeForge, A.J. 04 fegarelh;John . * nauoxl
Blolesio A0 2 0 97" Fighter Squadron ~ Donation
Elkins R.&B. S Staff Sgt. Pilots Donation
Ellington, Alfred 03 ;
Farnham, E, 00/04
Fine, Delia Donation
Fisher, Leo 04




LETTERS from the MEMBERS Steve Blake

(Sometimes abridged) ' 26712 Carranza Dr.
Mission Viejo, CA 92691-4946 U.S.A.
Phone: 949/586-2534 Fax: 949/951-7355 E-Mail: steve-marj-blake@cox.net

Hi Hank,
I hope all is well with you and Marlene.

Enclosed are a couple of items that should be of interest, assuming that you haven’t already seen them.

The first is my latest list of additions and corrections to ADORIMINI that I have compiled over the years and to which I
am constantly adding. I made it up mainly to send along with copies of the book that I sell myself, but I would be happy to
make it available to members of the 82° Fighter group Association who do not have a copy (many do, I know)---or would
like the latest “edition.” Perhaps you could mention in the next newsletter that I would be happy to send copies to those
who request one ---cither a “hard” copy via “snail” mail or as an e-mail attachment. No charge, of course, in any case.

Also enclosed is a copy of the latest issue of “Lightning Strikes,” containing my article on 82™ Group ace Bob Griffith, for
which Bob’s brother “Grif” contributed a lot of the material. ( There is a great photo of another 82™ FG pilot on page 19.)
I manage to “sneak” a lot of 82ndFG material into our P-38 Association newsletter (I guess you could call it nepotism --
certainly favoritism!). You may want to also mention in the newsletter that I would be happy to provide members with
copies of this issue for $3.00 ($2.00 going to the P-38 Association and $1.00 to reimburse me for first class postage).

Lastly, I would greatly appreciate it if you would repeat the notice about next year’s P-38
Convention:

P-38 National Association Convention, Ontario, CA, May 12 - 16, 2004. To be held in conjunction
with the annual Planes of Fame Warbirds air show at Chino, CA. ‘
For information/brochure, write to P-38 National Association, P.O. Box 6453, March ARB, CA

92518 or e-mail to P-38@webtv.net .
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From Jan Babincak (xxa) to
George Bowers’ dau, & g/son.
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Thanks and best wishes,

Dear Lori and George Jr.

Your father Lori, and your grandfather George, was an exceptional man, and you know it
better than anyone else. | know about his past achievements from the 82nd history book
and from discussions with him and Bill. Friendship between these two men who new,
how easy it was to perish within a split of a second, without even being able to say good
by, was a very strong bond that has lasted the entire time. | met your father and
grandfather five years ago whilst he was here in Slovakia, at his full strength and
optimism. | have also witnessed his most difficult battle he had to fight in his life. First in
Washington 3 years ago, and now in Hartford. He probably knew better than anyone
could even sense that this battle could not be won. But he stood upright and did not want
to show his suffering to the outside world. Looking at his picture in the history book
radiating his youthful self-confidence, and remembering him now during our last
encounter, as a man full of human wisdom, this is the way, | will always remember him.

Lori and George, now is your turn, now you have to very strong, and | am sure that the
memory of him will give you that strength.

Our deepest sympathy
Jan\Jan 3



Letters [Cont.]

Lt.Col. Wolfgang Asmus
Commanding Officer, 97th FTS
Sheppard Air Force Base
Wichita Falls, Texas

5 November 2003

Dear Wolf,

We have finished our six weeks sojourn to the USA and have now returned to Paraguay.

It was a great pleasure to visit the 97% FTS last month in Sheppard, and I thank you very
much for the invitation and the hospitality.

The tour around the squadron and the chance to talk with instructors and foreign student
pilots was very informative and enjoyable for me. Too bad the T-38 accident on the
runway just before my arrival precluded a tour of the flight line as well.

The best part for me was the opportunity for shop talk with you and several of your pilot
officers. You are a grand bunch of high quality professionals.

Again, thanks much. Hope to see you in San Diego.

Sincerely,

Glendor McAdams
Lt.Col. USAF (Ret)
Casilla 91
Encarnacion, Paraguay

******************t**t*****************

From Lenore O’Grady 97H
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From Alice Heck 97H

RRARRXRRAARRRRRARAR AR RRRARRRRRRRRRRRRRRAR

23

S hare noved T Tt Pl
Pl 50l Fopiiin ST
j%&&&«ow

25 )5
\j——ﬂ"

RO50 5 (e

%/ﬁﬁ«i%i
Lo B ok

C«J.&



Letters [ Cont. ]

222 22223222222

Hi again Hank -

| believe | sent you earlier some "new" information on the 82nd Group's first combat casualty,
2nd Lt. Earl Travis Green of the 95th Sq. Specifically, the fact that he was, in fact, killed-in
the Group's first combat, over the Bay of Biscay, on December 23, 1842. It HAD been
reported that he survived the crash into the sea after his P-38 was shot down by the Ju 88,
somehow made it to the coast of France and was then helped to evade capture with the help
of the French Underground. We now know this was, in fact, not true. As | aiso toid you
previously, Irish aviation historian Martin Gleeson, who has done a lot of research on the
Group's brief sojourn in his country, learned that Lt. Green's name is on "The Wall of the
Missing" at Cambridge American Cemetery in England. Martin recently obtained a copy of
Earl Green's Deceased Personnel File and found additional pertinent information therein,
including a statement by Bob Kirtley, recorded in 1948, saying that he saw Green's P-38 hit
the water and sink after being hit by the Ju 88.

As to the origin of the rumor that Green had survived and evaded capture, it was reported
erroneously in May 1843 by a source in Lisbon, Portugal that he was interned there. His

parents were informed of this, and Green's mother wrote to the War Department two months
later asking for more information. However, the interned pilot turned out to be Buddy

Strozier.
| think the members will be interested to learn these details of the 82nd Fighter Group's first

combat fatality and hope you will print this letter in the newsletter. If any of Lt. Green's 95th
Squadron mates has a photo of him | would like to borrow and copy it.

Best wishes,

Steve Blake

From: "Robert Kirtiey” <bobkirtley@widomaker.com>

To: "Hank Phillips" <hpphil@gnt.net>

I vividly remember that mission. At the time, we were in the middle of the Bay of Biscay, flying on the
deck under a 500ft. overcast. My flight was on the left,flying a line abreast formation formation which I
insisted on. We could visually cross-cover.

The flight on the right, led by the group commander, Col. Covington, was flying a loose trail formation.
Lt Green was tail end Charlie on this flight. Back of that was a lone A-20.

Only the 95th flight was armed. Covington elected to go unarmed, since the RAF insisted that they had
never been intercepted in this area. The 95th was armed with 50 rounds of .50 cal. per gun. This put us
in an overload condition, but I considered it prudent.

The first indication of trouble was a call that the A-20 was down. As I looked right, I saw Lt. Green's P-
38 hit the water and sink. The JU-88 on his tail went into the overcast. The B-26 and Covington's flight
hit the throttles and headed south. I broke hard right and entered the overcast with my wingman, It.
Jones. The overcast was about 1,000 ft. thick. As we broke out on top, I was directly behind and in firing
position behind a JU-88. My guns were hot and I fired a long burst (amounting to 50 rounds per gun). -
The right engine flamed, and parts were coming off. Jones and I followed him back into the overcast,
and we saw him crash into the Bay and sink. We circled but saw no survivors. Lt. Brodhead also got a
shot and claimed a JU-88. He had engine trouble, and returned towards England, but missed it and
ended up in Ireland. The main gear of his aircraft is now in a pub near where Gleeson lives. He was
eventually released and rejoined us in Africa, but he flew no missions.

1 elected to proceed to Gibraltar, our planned destination. Jones prop ran away, and he was using lots of
fuel. We flew on the deck at reduce throttle about 15 miles off the coat of Portugal. The plan was to put
him on the beach (or other flat place) if his fuel ran too low. He luckily had enough. About 50 miles
from Gib, the weather went CAVU, and we landed with a big sigh of relief

Though out our combat, we used the line abreast ,weaving, cross cover formation, which cut our losses.

Didn't know my memory was that good.

Regards to all you birdmen, and to the family of Lt. Green. Keep on weaving. Some SOB might be on
YOUR tail!!! 5



A NOTE ABOUT OUR 82NP FIGHTER GROUP WEB SITE

We wish to thank and give our appreciation to Terry Massick and his son, TJ, for the

magnificent job they have done and are doing putting together the "82“dFighterGroup.Com"
Web Site. Their dedication and the development of the Site has been extraordinary. They have
not asked us for financial help but it is time we help bear the cost. We ask that our board
consider such help at their next regular board meeting. In the mean time, we suggest that our
members consider donating to help with the expense as it a hardship on Terry’s family
resources. For those that care to, we suggest a donation now of $10 or $15 or more to the
organization that Terry set up (and is approved by the State of lowa) for his venture. It is:

- Army Air Force Research Association
Mailing address: c/o Terry Massick, 979 Jewell Drive, Knoxville, lowa 50138.

/s/ "Oversight Committee:" Lincoln Jones, Del&Mary Ryland, Phil Taback and Interested
Committee Advisors: Jake Hendrix, Chuck Luke /s/

Also our president and vice president, Don Foley and Monty Powers agree that some kind of
financial support should be forthcoming and are behind our effort.

Hank, hope your schedule isn't too tight and this meets with your approval. (Both Don and
Monty have a copy of our message and approve of it).

All the best,
Lincoln Jones

From: "Terry Massick" <kingin50@hotmail.com>

Hello to Everyone of the 82nd FG Family,

The 82nd FG website continues with its daily excitement and surprises. At the end of
February visitors totals were: 38,500. By the time this NEWLETTER reaches you, the
visitor totals will be well over: 41.000.

Gun camera film from Don T. Foley should be available to view at the website, by the
time you read this NEWSLETTER, as well as, more MISSION REPORTS will be available
and added in an ongoing project until they are ALL loaded to the website.

Hopefully, in the near future, there will be gun camera film from Walt Carper, to view.

A reminder for the 82nd FG members that don't have computers. Ask a family member,
a friend, a neighbor OR, go to your local library, it's FREE. They will be happy to help
you. Have them type in, 82nd Fighter Group, and it will appear on the screen, just like a
television. From there, you just: point, click, and read.

And, another reminder for everyone. If you have any items for the website:
photos/photo negatives, orders, rosters, logbooks, reports, diaries, letters,
newspaper/magazine articles, etc....Anything and everything, it's all important. It's
needed for the website.

| would like to THANK everyone for the support, help, and assistance. Itis GREATLY
APPRECIATED.

As Always,
Terry and Cindy/95th-H 6.



Edward Chalupnik

Edward F. Chalupnik, 85, of Chino died Dec. 8, 2003, at
Chino Valley Medical Center.

He was born Jan. 26, 1918, in Brawley, Calif,, and lived
in Chino for 75 years.

Mr. Chalupnik was a retired auto mechanic, and served
in the U.S. Army-Air Force in World War I under the 97th
Fighter Squadron in North Africa and Italy.

He was a member of the Chino American Legion Post
#298.

He is survived by three sisters, Elsie A. Schoneman,
Gladys M. Gonzalez, and Helen Chalupnik, all of Chino.

Visitation will be at 10 a.m. until service time at 11 a.m.
today (Saturday) at Draper Chapel in Ontario.

Burial will follow at Bellevue Memorial Park in Ontario.
Pierce Brothers Griffith Mortuary in Chino handled the
arrangements.

awarded the Distinguished
Flying Cross with 3 Oak
Leaf Clusters, The Legion
of Merit with 2 Oak Leaf
Clusters, and atfained a
Masters Degree in Inferna-
tional Relations. He refired
from service fo his Country
in 1972 and entered the oil
business where he was VP
of Tri State Sales and Serv-
ice and President of Antech
International until his retire-
ment in 1988. His hobbies
included restoring vintage

ANDERSEN

Leslie E. “Andy”, Colonel,
USAF (Ret) died May 5,
2003. Born October 2, 1920 in
Leader, MN. He led an in-
teresting and colorful life as
a cabbie in Washington, DC
and a Teamster in Chicago
before foining the U.S. Army
Air Corp Cadefs in 1942. He
flew P-38 Lightnings with
the 96th Squadron, 82nd
Fighter Group in North Af-
rica and Italy where he be-
came an "Ace” with 5 con-
firmed Kills of German
aircraft. During his 30-year

sports cars, repairing an-
tique clocks, and tinkering
with all things mechanical.
He is survived by his sweet-
heart, wife, and True Love
of 56 years, Veronica; 4
children, Greg, Mark, Lisa
and Jane; 8 grandchildren
and 1 great grandchild. He
is loved, remembered; re-
spected and missed by all
who have had the pleasure
of his company. Funeral
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Missing plane formation for recently departed Heroes and
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3 Courageous Ladies of the 82™.
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; Martin Moseley 01 Nov.,99 97*

2 Connie Wren 01-? 03 97H

i LeslieE. Anderson 05 May,03 96"

: Charles Elberty 23 Nov,03 95
Edward Chalupnik 08 Dec,03 97
Samuel V. Conway 12 Dec.,03 95t

; Fred Bingham 20 Dec., 03 95

E Travis Hoover Dec.,03 96™
George A. Bowers Jr. 06 Jan.,04 95*
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Dear Lori and George Jr. : )
Your father Lori, and your grandfather George, was an exceptional man, and you know it
better than anyone else. | know about his past achievements from the 82nd history book
and from discussions with him and Bill. Friendship between these two men who new,
how easy it was to perish within a split of 2 second, without even being able to say good
by, was a very strong bond that has lasted the entire time. I met your father and
grandfather five years ago whilst he was here in Slovakia, at his full stnepgt_h a!nd o
optimism. | have also witnessed his most difficult battie he had to fight in his life. First in
Washington 3 years ago, and now in Hartford. He probably knew begter than anyone
could even sense that this battle could not be won. But he stood upnght.and did not want
to show his suffering to the outside worid. Looking at his picture in the history book
radiating his youthful seif-confidence, and remembering him now during our last k
encounter, as a man full of human wisdom, this is the way, | will aiways remember him.

LoriandGeofge,rwisyarmnowymhavetoveryst‘ong,andlamsurethatthe
memory of him will give you that strength.

Our deepest sympathy
Jan\Jan

I'm sure Mr. Hayduk has probably contacted you about the passing of my father. | just
waniad 10 let you know myself that the he passed away on January 6th. My sonand |

career in the USAF he was NW. 19th and Portiand, want 1o say that it was an honor meeting you and your son at the last reunion. We want
Okla. City, OK at 10:00 am. 1o tell you how much we appreciate what you and your son do.
Sincerely,
Lori and George
dear mr luke,

my father, martin h. "toon” moseley passed away on nov. 1 1999. somry for the delay in notification. he loved
his friends in the 82nd and spoke of them often. | even went to a couple of reunions with him in the past (san
antonio and st louis).he left behind wife frances, one son, and two grandchildren as well as a legacy of service to
his county and state. he was a founding director of the middle georgia bank, byron city councilman, peach county
commissioner, and soil conservation man of the year twice in georgia. recently, the moseley farm was recognized
as a centennial family farm (100 plus years in one family) by the state of georgia. my family, town, and county
miss him dearly. he loved the 82nd and enjoyed the reunions very much and some visits from old friends now and
then. we live in byron (right next to I-75 in central ga) and some folks from your group would stop by occasionally.
my family still lives on the farm that daddy loved so much. please tell the people of the 82nd of my fathers passing
and best wishes from the moseley family.

sincerely,
martin he moseley, jr
1315 moseley rd
byron,ga 31008
478-956-5031

%




FIGHTER PILOT LUNCHEON
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Photo #1 Photo #2
Received two fine photos from Bill Lancaster (97%).

* * * * * * * *

The “Arizona Bunch” has had another of their periodic luncheon-get-togethers on 2 Feb. The place as usual was
Eggington’s in Mesa, AZ. Six 82™ Fighter Pilots attended:[#1, 1 to r] Al Schneider (97%),Lute Thompson (96™),
George Rivest (97"™), Al Durell (97"),Del Ryland (95),Bill Lancaster (97%). I also noticed two 82ndFG ladies in one
of the photos who were not mentioned { shame on you ,Bill !}; [ #2, left lady], Mary Ryland, [right lady], Grace Davidson.,
I would like to hear from other 82ndFG members,[ any rank], who may also have similar get-togethers and I will be
proud to give them full coverage in the newsletter. hp

2005 & 2006 REUNION UPDATES

Bert and Bart LUETZOW secured a “GO Ahead, We are Coming” from the Executive Board
for OSHKOSH REUNION, Sept. 2005!!

However, Bert Luetzow suffered a serious head injury on Dec. 6 and has had surgery and been
recovering at home for the past four weeks. Barb says his progress is remarkable and presently
they plan to attend our San Diego Reunion!!

Being a Reunion Host is a great honor and privilege! EACH of us needs to consider if we should
volunteer as host for our 82™4 Reunion 2006 or 2007.

Please think of where you would like to convene and who you would like as hosts then let someone
on the Executive Board know this. Thank you, Monty Powers.

>

Dear Hank,

| did not get to LUETZOW until Barb phoned this morning.

Barb reports that Bert's progress has been remarkable considering
all the surgery he had and the seriousness of his injury. He was taking
his shower as she talked and he has high expectations for a new
hearing device to be delivered shortly.

I still has some concerns as to their being able to do the planning
while regaining full activity after this injury, but they still plan for it with
enthusiasm.

MONTY

8.




Kathy Rockey (95H), Asst. Hostess writes:
Sunny San Diego will be the site for our next reunion, September 22 - 26™. Hosts Dick and Sylvia Ostronik promise a full schedule,
including an all-day City Trolley Tour, a visit to the Air and Space Museum of San Diego, Lunch at a lovely ocean view restaurant,
and the options of a seal tour and other tours on your own. And of course golf for those who are interested..

The site is the beautiful Red Lion Hanalei Hotel, located on the
Hotel Circle in Mission Valley, close to Old Town and Fashion
Valley. Hotel grounds are tropical and the Hospitality Room opens
to the pool-garden area. [ See adjoining photo ].

This is what we have planned so far. All the activities we have

planned alg ttl’:;n, and we got them at a good price as well. RE]) L]ON
Dick and Syvi . if th ibl H
isdlan s i S R A HANALEI HOTEL

SAN DIEGO

interest and activities are simply overwhelming and every
effort should be made to take advantage of this opportunity!
hp

San -"Die‘goﬂ has over
90 challenging golf course:




EMAIL MEMBERS
(82™ Fighter Group Assn)

Susan Aceves
AGHoundcentral@aol.com
Veryl Anderson
vermax2(@aol.com

Peter L. Bardwell  [Betty’s son]

pbardwell@columbus.rr.com
Wm. F Barr
wibarr@uidaho.edu
Steve/Marjorie Blake
steve-marj-blake@cox.net
H. Bosshard
bosshard@iag.net

Russ Bowen
k_sara@terra.com.pe
George Bowers
bearmrbones@aol.com

Pete Brennan
pappypete{@aol.com

J.A. Caputo
gremlin49en@aol.com

Walt Carper
carper@rivnet.net

F.H. (Chappy) Chapman

chappyp38@aol.com
Don Chase

chaselws@lewiston.com
Jim Chase
chaseaero(@compuserve.com
Monte Commons
MBCinColo@aol.com

Al Deforge Jr.
cpdajd@aol.com

Betsy/Roy Elkins
BAE1943@hotmail com

Al Ellison
E16NRCC@AOL.COM
‘Whitey and Lou ERlison
Meredith Embrey
embrey@ecentral.com

Don and Regina Foley
DnRFoley@aol.com

Georg Fuereder

Georg lilo.fuereder@arcor.de
Dick & Zeta Gadbury
zgadbury3@aol.com

[temp. removed]

John C.(Jake) Hendrix

jake_hendrix(@juno.com
Roger Hesse

rogerhesse(@aol.com

95H

96H

95th

96th

95th

95A

95th

97th

95H

95th

95th

95th

litch@mailstation.com
Charles E. Lortz
celcel@aol.com
Chuck & Judy Luke

10.

95th
96th

96th

96th
95th
95th
96th
96th
95th

96H

95H

95th

95th

95th

95th

96th

Monty/Margaret Powers
mandmpowers@dmci.net
Blythe Pratt [ Temp. removed |
Robert Randall
drrwrandall@msn.com]
Chris Roalsvig
Roalsvig@teleportcom -
Mel Roalsvig
tiger82z@aol.com

Kathy Rockey
RockeyKSadie@aol.com
Gerry Rounds
KC7ZH@accesswest.com
D & M Ryland
DelMaryRyland@msn.com
Janet Scharlau
schar1970@aol.com

Al Scheckwitz
alshecky@aol.com

John Sebring
jlsjls@bellsouth.net

Jack Sides
jsides18@cox.net

Judy Sides
judysides@cox.net

Buddy Strozier
bstroz@gbronline.com
Marsha Taback
marsha@temassociates.com
Pincus Taback
ptaback@temassociates.com
Lute Thompson
Ict@iopener.net

Verle & Vivian Tilley
Vevitilley@yahoo.com
Verne Yahne
ELVY44@aol.com

Kay Walling
kjw@dmv.com

Dick Willsie
P-33@webtv.net

Fred Wolfe
Fjp38wolfe@prodigy.net
Rich Wolfe

Rockey new listing
Ryland  back to original address
* * *

Note:

* Lir A after Sqgn denotes post-war member.

95th

97H

97th

95H

95th
96H

95th

97th

96th

95th

96H

95H
95®

Members wishing to add their names to the above,

notify Hank Phillips or Chuck Luke
{ E-mail preferred }




